

**FIRESCOPE TASK FORCE**  
**Meeting Minutes**  
August 14 and 15, 1996 ORC Station 6  
Meeting 96-8

Members present: Wilsey, Jeffery, Rosenberger, Colgan, Caldwell, Creasey, McKinney, Ellis, Graham and Alworth.

- Minutes of July meeting approved as mailed.
- Discuss FOG changes
- Discuss "JIC" (Joint Information Center) verbiage
- Discussed current fire situation-CDF pretty tapped out
- Discussed SFM representation on Task Force
- Helicopter typing-Colgan has made about 50% of the contacts-others busy  
No real rush, as we've made recommendations to NWCG.
- Personnel accountability-going into FOG-NWCG verbiage was followed
- OSPR (Oil) ICS-dealing with issues related resources
- NWCG disks on ICS received
- Discuss disclaimer on FOG and ICS materials (about unauthorized modifications) Unanimous agreement to do that
- Discuss appropriateness of I-100, I-200, I-300 on the internet. I-300 probably not appropriate. We should mirror what NWCG is doing.
- ICS curriculum review? Discuss who, where, why and when. Funding is a possibility this FFY from USFS.
- Discuss TF workplan, appears ambitious
- Trust fund-still in limbo
- MACS documents: 400- -forms waiting on descriptions. Discuss elimination of 020-1. Eliminate 230-1 if part of NWCG Module 6.
- 3 Letter ID request process-request should be routed through area coordinator

Firescope Task Force Meeting 96-8, Page 2

- Discuss "JIC" proposal. Decided to pass to Public Information/Education Specialist Group for input
- Discuss "Line EMT" - Decided to defer to next meeting

Specialist Group Reports:

- Information Technology-to meet soon
- High Rise-Moving along, need input on buildings plumbed for air. Where does "Air Guy" fit in?
- Haz-Mat-Leave RAPID in FOG. Need short definition of ICS Form 208 and a current OSD.

Roundtable of current departmental specific issues.

Respectfully Submitted

Andy Rosenberger  
Secretary